Downtown Dayton Catholic Parishes June 12, 2022

The Most Holy Trinity Sunday

Pastor: Fr. Angelo Anthony, C.PP.S.
Parochial Vicar: Fr. Matthew Keller, C.PP.S.
In residence: Fr. Ken Pleiman, C.PP.S.

Served by the Missionaries of the Precious Blood

www.cpps-preciousblood.org







Emmanuel Church 1837

St. Joseph Church 1847

Holy Trinity Church 1861

Mass Intentions

Monday, June 13
7:30 AM Holy TrinityIn thanksgiving for Life
Donors
12:00 PM St. JosephLiving & deceased members of
the Hubacher Family
Tuesday, June 14
7:30 AM Holy TrinityPaul Dunigan
12:00 PM St. JosephBill Siewe
Wednesday, June 15
7:30 AM EmmanuelThanksgiving to St. Anthony
12:00 PM St. JosephCheryl Anderson
Thursday, June 16
7:30 AM EmmanuelNiehaus Family
12:00 PM St. JosephRussell & Florence Donauer
Friday, June 17
7:30 AM EmmanuelJohn & Adele Esselstein
12:00 PM St. JosephThomas & Kathleen Kain
Saturday, June 18
7:30 AM EmmanuelGeorge Riess
12:00 PM St. Joseph E & Z Wasserman
4:30 PM St. JosephFor our parishioners
5:15 PM EmmanuelFor our parishioners
Sunday, June 19
8:30 AM Holy TrinityFor our parishioners
10:00 AM St. JosephJim & Suzanne Heckman
60th Wedding Anniversary
10:30 AM EmmanuelChristopher Enochs
11:30 AM Holy TrinityYolanda Chiovaro

Next Week's Readings:

Genesis 14: 18-20; Psalms 110: 1-4; First Corinthians 11: 23-26; Luke 9: 11b-17

Confessions:

Emmanuel: Saturday: 4:00-5:00 PM, Sunday: 10:00 AM

Holy Trinity: Sunday: 8:00 AM

St. Joseph: Monday-Saturday 11:30 AM; Saturday: 4:00 PM

Emmanuel Church

149 Franklin St. - 45402 Office: 937-228-2013

Web Site: www.emmanuelcatholic.com
E-mail: emmparishoffice@gmail.com
Deacon Rusty Baldwin

Br. Matt Schaefer, C.PP.S. DRE & Bookkeeper Mary Beemsterboer, Secretary Dennis Pyles, Maintenance Michelle Carner, Music Director

Holy Trinity Church

272 Bainbridge St. - 45402 Office: 937-228-1223

Web Site: www.holytrinitydayton.org
E-mail: busmgr.holytrinity@gmail.com
Judith L Trick, Business Manager
Marina Dodaro, Secretary
Lynda Middleton, DRE/Pastoral Associate
Krista Schupbach, Music Director

Saint Joseph Church

411 East Second St. - 45402 Office: 937-228-9272

Web Site: www.stjosephdayton.org
E-mail: stjosephday@sbcglobal.net
Rita Zimmerman, Business Manager
ritazatstjoseph@sbcglobal.net
Joe Spanel, Maintenance
Bradley Wilson, Music Director

Miraculous Medal Novena with Adoration and Benediction at Emmanuel on Tuesdays 7:00 PM

Contact your parish office to: Register, schedule Baptism, Weddings or Ministry to the Homebound.

FR. ANGELO'S REFLECTION

Back in the 15th century, a Russian artist named Andrei Rublev painted an icon entitled "The Trinity." The artist used the image of the three angels who came to Abraham and Sara in Genesis Chapter 18 as a way of expressing the divine love found in the Trinity. The angels are seated around a table with a spot open for the person viewing the icon. Like Abraham and Sarah, we are all invited to accept the community of the three divine persons into our lives and to extend the unity shared at this table of love with our families and our world.

Throughout His ministry Jesus revealed the relationship of love between Father, Son and Spirit and the gift of their love that is shared with us. Referring to this mystery, Jesus says: "I have much more to tell you, but you cannot bear it now." It's not that the disciples or we are academically challenged--it's more a question of the mystery found in this relationship of love. The mystery of the Trinity is not a puzzle to be solved but a relationship of love to be experienced over a lifetime.

How can we picture the Holy Trinity? Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI once said, "The human family is, in a certain sense, the icon, the picture of the Trinity because of the love between its members and the fruitfulness of that love." In a family unit, the father, mother and child each play an important part in fostering the relationship of love found in the Most Holy Trinity. Living in love, the family experiences joy, peace and gratitude that becomes a light to other people.

In the family setting, one of the earliest and most challenging lessons that children need to learn is how to share. We begin life believing the world belongs to us. Often, when children are instructed to share what they have a tug of war breaks out and soon everyone is in tears. Learning to share in imitation of the Holy Trinity, is an essential component of our faith because we are not placed upon the earth to simply take care of ourselves. We are to be good stewards of the gifts that God has given and to share what we have for the life of the world.

This message hits home in the story of a man named Bill who died--and as he was drawing near the pearly gates Bill made a request, "Lord, before a enter heaven, can I first visit hell?" The request was granted and as Bill approached the gates of hell he could hear weeping and hateful yelling. Passing through the gates he saw a huge room with endless rows of banquet tables filled with the most appetizing food possible. Yet, all of those present were starving. Taking a closer look at the site Bill saw each person holding a long fork. The fork was so long that no one could get food into their own mouth because of the strict rule that "All forks had to be held at the end of the handle."

Seeing enough, Bill turned toward heaven and as he entered the pearly gates he heard the sounds of laughter and joy. To his surprise, heaven looked exactly like Hell with endless rows of tables and a wonderful variety of food, and everyone had those long forks in their hands along with the same rule as in hell, "All forks must be held at the very end of the handle." No one could feed him or herself. But, there was a big difference. Everyone in heaven was eating happily as each person was feeding their neighbor across the table."

The mystery of the Holy Trinity reminds us of the importance of sharing our lives in a communion of love as is found in the relationship of Father, Son and Holy Spirit. To help us grow in unity we are given families and communities as schools of charity. Certainly, in the life of a family we learn to practice patience and forgiveness, but we also learn that sometimes we can be selfish and immature. To celebrate the gift of the Holy Trinity, simply sit down at table with family and friends, let the food, wine and conversation flow, and experience the life that comes when we live in union with the Holy Trinity.

Learning to share in imitation of the Holy Trinity, is an essential component of our faith because we are not placed upon the earth to simply take care of ourselves.

REGIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS

Prayer Request for the Precious Blood Community – From June 13-16th Fr. Angelo, Fr. Matt, Br. Matt and Fr. Ken will be in Indianapolis to participate in a special CPPS Assembly in which the members of the Cincinnati Province and the Kansas City Province of the Missionaries of the Precious Blood will establish one new U.S. Province and elect a new Provincial and Provincial Council to lead the new Province over the next four years. Your prayerful support will be greatly appreciated as we make this historic decision in the life of our Congregation. During this time away we have arranged for substitutes to cover the sacramental needs of our parishes. St. Gaspar del Bufalo, our founder, pray for us!

Save the Date! Fr. Matt will be leaving for his new assignment on July 1st and we want to send him off in style. An open-house reception is being planned to thank him for his 5-years of service to the Downtown Dayton Region on June 19th from 12-2:00 at the Knights of Columbus hall on Bainbridge Street. Mark your calendar, you won't want to miss this celebration! As part of our sendoff, we would like to create a scrapbook of memories for Fr. Matt to remember all the great times we shared together. Please take an index card from the table in the back of church and write down a funny story, wonderful event or other memories. Feel free to include a small picture (4x6) with the index card and drop it in the collection basket or in the basket provided in the back of church by June 12. If you have any digital photos of Fr. Matt you'd like to share, send them to Lynn lynnwilmes3@gmail.com or Patsy plmartin937@gmail.com and we will include them in the digital presentation that will be showing at the reception.

Biking for Babies – On July 11th we will host a number of young adults at Emmanuel Church who are raising awareness and funds to renew a culture for life. Since 2009 organizers have biked across the United States for the cause of life. As part of their mission, they partner with pregnancy resource centers who provide direct care for women and families in need and share their joy in sacrificing for the sake of others they may never meet. We are looking for volunteers to help provide a meal for the cyclists by preparing a covered dish to share. Please call or email the rectory office if you are able to help with this project.

Dare to date! Marriage Uncorked from Region 7 parishes save the date for future date nights: kayaking on July 9th and salsa dancing on August 13th.

The St. Vincent de Paul Thrift Store at 945 S. Edwin C. Moses Blvd. is hiring for dozens of positions: sorter, sales associate, non-CDL drivers, and managers. These are benefit-eligible full and part-time positions that pay \$15 to \$20 per hour plus incentives. The work supports our St. Vincent de Paul ministries in our parish and throughout the region. Apply in-person 10am - 5pm Mon.-Fri., or email Paula Cosby at pcos-by@stvincentdayton.org.

Baptism Class - Baptism classes offered on the first Saturday of every month at 10:00 am. A Baptism class is required for all parents before their first child is baptized. To register contact your parish office. The next baptism class is at Emmanuel on July 2.

Need for Household Items: Our regional Emmanuel SVdP Conference keeps a "stash" of household items that we give directly to our neighbors in need. At this time, we are running very low on certain items: sheets (twin, full and queen), blankets of any size, pots and pans, dishes and silverware. If you happen to be spring cleaning and have any of these items in good, usable condition, we would be delighted to pass them on to our folks in need. Items can be left at the back of any of the three churches. The need is great! Thank you so much! Questions? Call Bill at 937-672-8442.

Pray for the Men and Women Serving in the Military

Yves Benimana Michael Borgert John Carner Kelli Anne Cartuyvelles Cody Landers Jon Chachula Laura Chachula

Jacob Gutwein Nicholas Kern Morgan Konsdorf Greg Marcus Alex McGarvey

David Musgrove Diane Nyirasimbi Anthony Pelfrey Jessica Pruitt Aimee Storm Susan Varmuza

Caleb Fowler Zachary McIntyre

EMMANUEL CHURCH

Generous Contributions for May 21, 2022

Weekend Offertory: Collection \$10,251.00 \$ 1,025.10 St. Vincent de Paul: Year to date surplus: \$16,642.00

Many thanks for the generous spirit of our parishioners. Fr. Angelo and Fr. Matt

Prayer List

George Hendrix Jan Timerding Virginia Allen Dave Cartuyvelles Trisha Junker Special Intention Nancy Cartuyvelles Thomas Ledinsky Adam Michael Dalessio Patrick McDonald Christine Marilyn Dehner Phyllis Pence Dale Annette & John Fohl Tony Rocco Grant Cindy Gardina Randy Rosenthal Justin Katie Schultz Kelli Gary George Craig Hathaway Robert Thoman Helen

New Emmanuel Parish Email Addresses...Please update your records: Emmanuel Parish Office, emmparishoffice@gmail.com; Br. Matt Schaefer, brothermattcpps@gmail.com.

Vacation Bible School June 27 - July 1. Please get your registration forms in soon. Forms are available in back of church and on parish website. We still need adult volunteers to help with VBS; if you're interested, contact Br. Matt, brothermattcpps@gmail.com.

The 21st Annual Corpus Christi Procession will take place on June 18th following the 5:15 p.m. Mass. All are invited to participate in the beautiful old tradition which takes our Lord out to the world. Join us for the decorating of the street immediately after the 7:30 a.m. Mass on June 18th. Wear old clothes and come expecting to have a wonderful time working and honoring our Lord.

Scam Email Alert...There are many SCAM emails going around using Fr. Angelo's name, and now staff member's names. Please remember:

- No priest or parish staff member will ask you for your help with "favors, gift cards, money, etc." via email or social media.
- Look at the email address of the sender. This will NOT be an official church email address. The name may also be different than the priest or staff member.
- Report the email address as SPAM / PHISHING.
- If you're unsure about an email, call the parish office, 937-228-2013.

As a reminder, never give any personal information or bank account numbers to anyone who contacts you via phone, email, Facebook or any form of social media. Contact the company you do business with directly with a phone number from the official statement or bill you receive from them.

HOLY TRINITY CHURCH

Generous Contributions for June 5, 2022

Weekend Offertory: Budget: Collection \$6,400.00 \$9,240.09 Outreach: \$ 779.00

Many thanks for the generous spirit of our parishioners. Fr. Angelo and Fr. Matt

Welcome to our newly baptized Jaden Austin Ladd, son of Austin and Natasha Ladd and Gunnar Norris Collins, son of Zachary and Lindsay Collins. Congrats to the parents!

There will be a training for new Lectors and Eucharistic Ministers on Sunday, June 26. If you are interested in becoming a lector, training will be after the 11:30Mass. If you are interested in becoming a Eucharistic Minister, training will be after the 8:30 Mass. Please call Judi at the parish office if you will be coming for the training, 937-228-1223.

Have You Been Attending Holy Trinity for A While, but just haven't registered in the parish? You are most welcome to do so. There are registration forms on the book case at the entrance to church, or you can go online to HolyTrinitydayton.org and print off a registration form. Simply fill it out and drop it in the collection basket the next time you come to church or mail it to the parish office. We would be most happy to have you as registered members so you can keep up on all that is going on at Holy Trinity.

Our next Pastoral Council meeting is June 22 at 6:00 P.M. in Trinity Center. All voting members, alternates and those to be appointed to Council positions are to be present.

> **Beyond Belief:** Where Faith and Science Meet **Vacation Bible School At Holy Trinity Center** June 20-24 9:00 A.M. - Noon Ages 4 – 12 are welcome \$25.00 per student; \$50.00 per family Some scholarships available

There are registrations forms in the back of church or call the parish office (937-228-1223) to register.

Our Trinity Sunday Celebration is Today. Join with us under the big top on the north parking lot for a good time. There is no need to bring anything. The food and beverages are being supplied by the parish. There will be music, kids's games, Crazy Bingo and the opportunity to meet other parishioners and enjoy good conversation. If you haven't already, you will be able to get in on the 50/50 drawing that takes place at 3:00 p.m. As of this past Monday 50% of the pot was at \$1,450 and continues to climb daily. We look forward to spending time with you!

The weekly winners for a free sheet of chances for early returns are: Sam Sawaya, John Cooper, and James Newby.

Thanks to Kroger Community Rewards program our coffer increased by \$417.33 for this quarter. Can you just imagine the size of the check if all our parishioners were enrolled in the Kroger Community Rewards program? Simply go online to krogercommunityrewards.com and have your Kroger Plus card in hand. Follow the instructions and use our organization's number – BH841. If you have any trouble registering, please call 1-866-221-4141.

ST. JOSEPH CHURCH

Generous Contributions for May 28, 2022

Weekend Offertory: Collection Charity \$181.00 May 29 \$6,328.00 \$155.00 June 5 \$6,634.00

Many thanks for the generous spirit of our parishioners. Fr. Angelo and Fr. Matt

We had a wonderful celebration on Sunday to kickoff our 175th Anniversary! The Mass was beautiful, the food great and the conversation delightful. Thank you to everyone who worked so hard to make it a memorable day. So much to be thankful for as we celebration the 175th anniversary of our parish this year. Our next big event is October 9th. We will block off second street in front of church and have a block party. We will have a procession carrying the Eucharist from Emmanuel parish to St. Joseph. We've invited two local breweries to brew a special ale for the day. Mark your calendars!

Please remember in your prayers Frank Fass, who went home to the Lord this week. His funeral will be Monday at 10:00.

We need two new servers for the 10:00 Mass on Sunday. Training is provided. We also need a couple more people to help say the rosary before the 10:00 Mass. Will you help?

175th Series - Did You Know: The three altars were consecrated by Archbishop Moeller on December 23, 1911. Every altar must contain a relic, recalling the days of persecution in Rome when Mass was offered in the Catacombs over the tombs of martyrs. Archbishop Moeller placed in the high altar the relics of the Apostles Peter and Paul. The St. Joseph altar donated by Mr. E. T. Hanley has the relics of martyrs Saints Aurelia and Julius. The Blessed Virgin altar was donated by Young Ladies Sodality of St. Joseph Church and contains the relics of martyrs Saints Probas and Julius.

Parish Life Center

All Parish Life Center pledges: \$826,378 **Total Donations collected to date:** \$666,122

Please keep the following people in your prayers.

Call the rectory if you would like to be added to the prayer list.

Cheryl Anderson Michael Glackin Austin Beggin & Family Gary Grump Colby Berry Bennett Hart Jim Brokamp Paul Hartke **Bob Bruns** Marie Henry Kathy Buschur Fran Karl Sara Bustetter Colette Kropp Mooneen Caufield Alma Landry Michael Culp Colleen Maples Rita Downs William Meikle Sarah Dugan Mary Beth O'Connor John Fitzgerald Greg Osif Jim Flynn Vanessa Padgett

Victor Polovskis Theresa Reiff Tony Riggs Janet Rudy-Gerrard Terri Sullivan Jack Summers Rick Summers Karen Thomas Tony Trick Joann Weisenbach Sharon Wenzel Linda

Area Activities

Loving Life 5K Fun Run - July 16th at 8:30am at Englewood Metropark Lawwill Shelter, 100 E. National Road, \$35.00 a person. The money raised will support Elizabeth New Life Center. We found that it takes \$500 to save the life of one baby. T-Shirt is included with your entry if registered by June 26. The 5k route will be run on the paved walking paths within Englewood Metropark. The course is pet, stroller and walker friendly! Register at elizabethnewlife.org or contact Lauren Koranek 937-991-0166.

The Naim June 13, meeting will be incorporated in the Farm Party Lasagna Dinner, beginning at 4 PM. This event will also feature the "Christmas in July Tree" for the benefit of the St. Vincent Hotel. June 26, Naim members will attend the 10 AM Mass at St. Anthony followed by brunch & cards at Marion's on Shroyer. Interested in more details about these events, call Sue Caufield at 937-395-9891.

Come Holy Spirit, fill the hearts of your faithful and kindle in them the fire of your love. Send forth your Spirit and they shall be created. And You shall renew the face of the earth.

Demeter IT, LLC Adam Demeter, Parishioner

Computer/Laptop fixes and installs, Virus removal Smart Home Device set-up 937-902-0476

myitguy@demeter-it.com

demeter-it.com

STEFAN NEUMEISTER CELL 937-608-1481



Roofing and

Established

The Enterprise Roofing & Sheet Metal Co. 1021-25 Irving Avenue, Dayton, Ohio 45419 Phone 937-298-8664 Fax 937-298-4516



sneumeister@enterpriserfg.com COMMERCIAL—INDUSTRIAL—RESIDENTIAL



Alice Kompar eXp Realty



Ready to buy or sell your home? Call me first! 937-344-5535

www.daytondreamhome.com





- 3 Things to know about The Dublin Pub -Brunch Buffet & Carvery every Sunday 11-3

Banquets, Receptions, Business Meetings

(937) 224-8566 www.bainbridgehall.org

Jeff Henehan 293-9693





Attorney Diane Kappeler DePascale OSBA bd certified Specialist in Family Law 120 W. 2nd St. – Suite 507, Dayton, OH Settlement Negotiations, Trial &/or Appeal (937) 223-0966 www.DePascaleLaw.com



520 E. Fifth Street-Oregon District www.luckystaproom.com

Serving Brunch ~ Saturday & Sunday 10am-2pm Lunch & Dinner Including Vegetarian & Vegan Mon.-Thur. 11am-11pm, Fri. 11am-1am Sat. 2pm-1am, Sun. 2pm-11pm

> Twenty Revolving Beer Taps Visit our website for more information Come enjoy brunch after Mass!

Your Tire, Maintenance & Repair Experts



Low Prices

Fast Service

Friendly Staff